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18th May 2020 
H/Com/OL/Gen/Letter to Parents 

 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Thank you to those who have responded to the survey, regarding returning to school. I do 
understand that it is an extremely difficult situation for you to respond to, especially without a plan.  
 
Guidance is coming in thick and fast from both the Government and the Teaching Unions to ensure 
this return is safe for everyone, and it is for this reason I am currently not in the position to send out 
the school’s opening plan. I feel that sending you an incomplete plan, which is subject to change, 
will only lead to you losing faith in how seriously I am taking the safety of your children and the staff. 
I'm sure you can appreciate the enormity of such a plan, and I would like to thank you for your 
patience and understanding whilst we formulate the most robust plan we possibly can. 
 
Although, I am not in a position to give you full details, I am however able to share the principles of 
our return to school plan.  In line with the guidance, we are working on smaller pupil populations 
being grouped together in ‘Bubbles’. These Bubbles will be taught in the same classroom, by the 
same adults each day. It is an expectation by the Government, that Nursey, Reception, Year 1 and 
Year 6 children return to school (priority given in order to Reception, Year 1, Nursery and then Year 
6). The Government acknowledge that school offers will vary, dependent upon each individual 
school, as all schools are not the same size, nor do they have the same number of staff available.  
We are unable to offer these groups full weeks but we are opting for full days rather than half days.  
 
As I have shared with you previously, school is going to look very different compared to what children 
are used to. We are getting resources ready to prepare the children for this.  
 
Please be prepared that as the children are going to be taught in smaller groups, by the same 
teacher, at Hillside we will be unable to offer the children full-time provision. I will be able to tell you 
which days later this week.  The children will be allocated to a teacher they should recognise, but it 
might not be their normal class teacher.  Mr Turner is busy emptying the classrooms of any 
unnecessary equipment and furniture to ensure we can create work stations for the children and 
ensure social distancing.   
 
The Key Worker Camp will continue to run fulltime in a separate area of the school. The teachers 
will still be operating distance learning and planning and setting work for year groups not returning 
to school. 
 
I have been hesitant in sending out details to you all at this point, as I am aware that it is certain to 
raise many questions.  I would ask that you bear with us until the full plan is sent to you later this 
week, and then please feel free to email me. Alongside the plan, we intend to send out maps of how 
to enter and exit the site, messages to the children from the teacher who will be teaching them and 
pictures of the classrooms they will be in.  
 
The Government have said that the 1st of June is the earliest schools will open, as long as the 5 
indicators are still being met.  Hillside will only open when I feel the plan is robust and staff have had 
appropriate training to ensure everyone feels safe. 
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Thank you in advance for your understanding, patience and support in this situation. We can’t wait 
to have children back but we have to act sensibly and follow all guidance that is given to us. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Mrs N. Morris 
Headteacher 
 

 
 
 


